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Gillette City/County/Town of Wright Meeting – December 3, 2013 

COUNCIL PROCEEDINGS 
  
City/County/Town of Wright  December 3, 2013       12:00 p.m. 
 
A Workshop of the City Council of the City of Gillette, County 
of Campbell, State of Wyoming, was held on Tuesday the 3rd day 
of December 2013, Second Floor Community Room, City Hall, 
pursuant to due notice and call. The Presiding Officer called 
the meeting to order and upon roll call the following were found 
to be present: 
 
Council Members present: Louise Carter-King, Robin Kuntz, Ted 
Jerred, Kevin McGrath, and Acting Mayor John Opseth. 
 
Council Members absent: Forrest Rothleutner. 
 
Staff present: J. Carter Napier, City Administrator; Charlie 
Anderson, City Attorney; Kendall Glover, Utilities Director; Dan 
Bridges, Lead Controls Engineer; Michael Surface, Senior 
Planner; Joe Lunne, Public Information Officer; Patti 
Davidsmeier, Community and Gov’t Relations Coordinator; and 
Karlene Abelseth, City Clerk. 
 
County Commissioners present: Mickey Shober, Mark Christensen, 
Matt Avery, Garry Becker and Chairman Dan Coolidge. 
 
Others present: Bob Palmer, Susan Saunders, Carol Seeger, Megan 
Nelms, and Kendra Como. 
 
Rhea Parsons, Keith Howard and Spring Wilkins explained the 
different programs of the Campbell County Prevention Council. 
 
Megan Nelms, County Planner, reported that both the City and the 
County have adopted their respective Comprehensive Plans. She 
went on to say that the City Council will consider for adoption, 
the County’s Comprehensive Plan at their January 7, 2014, 
meeting, and the County Commissioners will consider for 
adoption, the City of Gillette’s Comprehensive Plan at their 
January 21, 2014, meeting. 
 
City Administrator Napier stated that preparation needed to take 
place for the Visioning Meeting. He stated that this year the 
School District will be hosting the meeting and went on to 
request that the group decide on a date. Chairman Coolidge gave 
the group history in regards to past Visioning Meetings. After 
further discussion, the group decided to hold the meeting on 
January 9, 2014. 
 
City Administrator Napier explained Governor Mead’s Unified 
Network Proposal and stated that the City Council approved a 
Resolution of Support at their November 19, 2013, Council 
Meeting. Mr. Napier requested the County also support the 
Governor’s Unified Network Proposal.  
 
There being no further discussion, the meeting adjourned at 
12:40 p.m. 

 
__________________________________ 

    John Opseth, Acting Mayor 
(S E A L) 
 
ATTEST: 
 
        
Karlene Abelseth, City Clerk 
Publication: December 11, 2013 


